Our Case Number: ABP-313182-22
Planning Authority Reference Number:

An
Bord
Pleanala

Eamonn Kearney
103 Ayrfield Drive
Ayrfield

D13X7wW4

Date: 07 June 2022

Re: BusConnects Clongriffinto City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
County Dublin

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleanala has received your observation or submission in relation to the case mentioned
above and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter. Please accept this letter as a
receipt for the fee of €50 that you have paid.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions / observations received in relation to the application
will be made available for public inspection at the offices of the Local Authority and at the offices of An
Bord Pleandla when they have been processed by the Board.

For further information on this case please access our website at www.pleanala.ie and input the 6-digit
case number into the search box. This number is shown on the top of this letter (for example:
303000).

Yours faithfuliy,

RQ Kevin McGettigan
Administrative Assistant
Direct Line: 01-8737263
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SID Online Observation

An
Bord Online Reference: (SID-OBS-
Pleanala 000059)

Online Observation Details

Contact Name: Eamon Kearney

Lodgement Date: 31/05/2022 12:46:55

Case Number / Description: 313182

Payment Details

Payment Method: Online Payment

Cardholder Name: Eamon Kearney

Payment Amount: €50.00




To Whom it concerns,

The breeching of the wall currently dividing Ayrfield Drive from The Malahide Road would in essence
be the dismantling of a perfectly functioning housing estate. Ayrfield is now in its second generation
of raising young children along with providing safe homes for our older neighbours. It's narrow roads
already extremely congested with parked cars etc., could not possibly cater for the deluge of foot,
cycle, scooter and subsequent car traffic that would appear should this scheme proceed. First time
buyers, and other homeowners have moved to this area for the very reason that this area is
relatively quiet by Dublin standards and this project would completely undermine this objective. The
area in question, where the breech is proposed is currently a safe haven for small kids and their
supervising adults. Breaking through this wall would obliterate a safe and secure facility and
disenfranchise the whole estate. Before more aggravation and further potential upset occurs, |
strongly urge you to discontinue with this particular section of your planned project. 'm sure and
certain that your planners and engineers can come up with a more compassionate solution to this
issue, one that can harness rather than diminish our local homeowner’s confidence in your abilities.

Regards

Eamon Kearney

103 Ayrfield Road

D13 X7W4



